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A respite from the onset of fall was nice last week, but we know that winter will be arriving once again and we only hope it holds off until after October. We have learned to deal with many things about living here (mostly without complaint). But, you truly know youre a Yooper when…    
· You measure driving distance in hours

· Your 4th of July picnic is moved indoors because of frost

· The car has jumper cables all year, and the wife and kids know how to use them

· The South means the Lower Peninsula
· You have more miles on your snow blower than your car

· You can drive through a foot of snow at 55mph while carefully sipping hot coffee

· You see people at social events in hunting clothing

· You switch from “Heat” to “A/C” and back in the same day.

· You design your kids Halloween costume to fit over a snowsuit

· You install motion security lights on your house and garage but don’t lock either.

Fall Clean-up Dates:  The Village will have fall clean-ups starting on Monday, October 19th, and again on Monday, November 2nd.  If possible, rake leaves and brush out over the curb and if you must bag them please use biodegradable bags. Branches must be cut into lengths no longer than 4’. It is also helpful for the crew if the leaves and brush are piled in one or a few large piles rather than many small piles. As it is it usually takes several days to get to all the debris and this would speed the process greatly. Remember, this is for yard waste and branches only. No other trash will be picked up on these dates. NOTE: The brush pile gate will be locked for the foreseeable future. Large items other than brush have been dumped and non-residents have been dumping so there will no longer be unlimited access. 
Dumpster Rentals:  Effective immediately, building materials will not be allowed in rental dumpsters. Drywall, plaster, shingles, etc. cannot be put into the receptacle. If they are, the dumpster will be dumped and the items left.  Also, when the dumpster is filled you should be able to lower the lid onto the contents. Items mostly inside the dumpster or above the top by several inches is acceptable. There have been recent instances where items are stacked on top literally twice the height of the dumpster. Please use common sense when filling them so we can continue this service.
Water Bills:   Water bills must be received in this office prior to the due date or the late penalty will be added. Calling and telling me you mailed it and it should have arrived in plenty of time or calling on the day before its due to say you just sent it doesn’t make it arrive in plenty of time. There is a minimum of 3 to 4 weeks between receiving the bill and the due date. If you are paying by mail please make sure to give yourself “plenty of time”.
Delinquent Water Accounts:   We are currently under State order to suspend turn-offs for non-payment. However, we expect that with the easing of other restrictions that order will also soon be lifted. Once it is, delinquent accounts WILL BE subject to immediate disconnect. No payment plans will be accepted for these accounts as they have already been extended by Executive Order for months. 

Water Meter Replacement Project:  After a brief postponement because the Village received the incorrect-size meters from the vendor, the installations will again be ramping up over the next several weeks in an effort to complete the project before winter. Please refer to the informational letter that was sent out for procedures. The letter will also be available on our website at www.lakelinden.net for your reference
Winter Parking Ban: Please remember that the winter parking ban goes into effect on November 1st and runs through April 30th. Any vehicle parked on Village Streets between the hours of 2am and 7am is subject to fines and/or towing.  This ban is so that winter maintenance can be performed unimpeded.  This is for winter maintenance operations. The fine is $25.00 per occurrence. If the vehicle is towed, the ticket and the towing company must both be paid.  There are no waivers for violations of this ban.

Campground Reservations:  This year reservations for campsites on the week of July 4th, 2021 will be done as they have been in past years. Village office doors will open at 8am on January 4th, 2021 and sites will be reserved on a first come, first served basis. There will be a three-night minimum stay required and payment for the sites must be made when the reservation is made. A waiting list will be compiled for those wishing to be contacted should a site open up for any reason.  If a site opens then we will call names from the top of the list. We generally go through several names on this list so if there aren’t sites available don’t forget to sign that list.

Trick or Treating:  This year there are complications regarding our annual tradition of Halloween Trick-or-Treating because of Coronavirus restrictions. Village police and fire departments are typically out on that evening watching for kids out knocking on doors, but since it is not a “Village-run” event it is difficult to say how it should be handled. The Governor may be addressing this in the near future and in truth there could be an entirely different perspective in the five weeks until then.  The Village will address its participation in the event prior to Halloween weekend once further recommendations come from the State.

Christmas Cinema at the Village Hall:  Again, it is too early to decide on how or if this event will take place. We will stay informed on developments between now and then and announcements will be made when it draws nearer. 
Merry Christmas and Happy new year!
__________________________
Robert A. Poirier, Village Clerk

